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Ice out, ice in, ice out! Mother Nature doesn’t know what she wants. Spring is here but 
winter has not quite gone away.  
  
Lake Oversight Committee (LOC) 
 
The LOC has been working on a feasibility study Request for Proposal, a study that provides us with information about 
water quality, sediment, and is the first step in the process for dredging the lake. We will talk about this at the May 
meeting. 
 
This winter the LOC worked with the Police to update the boating bylaws so they align with the town and state bylaws 
and will be more understandable for all. 
 
There have been lots of questions about the South boat ramp. The Select Board has put that project back onto the LOC. 
We will be sharing updated information about the status at the May meeting. 
 
The LOC meets the first and third Monday of each month at the Town Hall Community Room. The group consists of four 
(4) ad hoc members including FHRA, Planning Board, Conservation, and Select Board representatives.   
 

Town Wide Clean Up 
 
Please join TEAM HRA for "Let's Clean up Holland", on Earth day.  Give whatever time you can 1-4 hours. This first effort 
will include the main roads in Holland. We are meeting at 9 am sharp on April 22nd at the Holland Community 
Center (HCC) - 40 Brimfield Rd., Holland, MA - (where we have our member's meeting in May and August). After the 
clean up, participants will celebrate with treats at HCC! Everyone is invited to participate!  Please join for the fun and 
community clean-up day. For more information please call: Chris McCooe 508 361 3216 who is organizing our TEAMs. 
                                                                                                                                                                                

Our May meeting is early this year on May 13th, starting at 8:30 for refreshments and 9 am for the business portion at 
the Holland Community Center, 40 Brimfield Rd., Holland. We scheduled our May meeting early because of the School 
sponsored Holland Road Race on May 20th. This May meeting is very important. We have some updates on a feasibility 
study and member votes will be needed. Please try to attend. 

 

Events planned for 2017 
 

 “You’ve been Flocked” The Pink Flamingos return this June 2017. We are accepting applicants for flock 
insurance (if you don’t want those pink birds on your lawn). You can purchase ($15) the insurance by 
calling Jess at 774 200 0600 or Chris at 508 361 3216. If you were not flocked last year you can expect 
the pink pests this year. When you do see the Pink Pests on your property – call Jess or Chris to have 
them removed, make your donation and send them to the next person of your choice.  Also, if you’re 
interested in helping move the flocks – we NEED volunteers especially on the North Basin. Volunteers 
receive a free membership for next year. 
 

 

http://www.hamiltonreservoir.com/




Events planned for 2017 con’t 
 

 The Annual FHRA Pancake breakfast is scheduled for June 11th at Holland Community Center. We are 
looking for additional volunteers to set up, clean up, kitchen help, or to sell raffle tickets. Please 
contact Dori at dference2002@yahoo.com or Kim at 508 344 8007. If anyone wants to make up some 
kind basket to raffle at the breakfast let Dori know. Dori will come pick up the baskets or you can bring 
them early the morning of the breakfast. 

 

 Paddle Skedaddle.  Bill Terbush has a great new event planned for us on Sunday, September 3, 2017. 
Paddle Skedaddle is a paddle-sport race to benefit the Friends of Hamilton Reservoir Inc. Lake 
Preservation Fund. The race location is at the Aqua Riders of Holland, (formerly PJs Beach) 154 
Mashapaug Rd., Holland, MA. The race is for canoes, kayaks and paddleboards. Registration is 8:30 – 
9:45 a.m. and the start time is 10:00 a.m. The approximate distances are a Long Course of 7 miles (2 
laps of the North basin) and a Short Course is 3.5 miles (1 lap of the North basin). Registration Fee is 
$20.00. There will be Special Holland-themed awards. Complimentary post-race refreshments will be 
provided. For more information contact Bill Terbush 614-625-0915 or wterbush@hotmail.com. 

 

 We are thinking about a “Cruise the Other Side” activity since many FHRA members have never been 
for a boat ride on the other side. We will be looking for people to host rides on their side as well as 
people in interested in taking those rides. More on this at our May meeting. If you’re willing to host or 
want to ride let us know. 

 
2018 PHOTO Calendar - We are starting to work on the 2018 calendar.  Most of our smart phones take good 
or even GREAT pictures and landscape makes the best size for the calendar so don’t forget to turn them 
sideways to take the shot. Please send photo files to dference2002@yahoo.com Remember the picture that 
makes the front cover wins a free 2018 FHRA membership. 
 
2017 Dates to remember  
FHRA Spring Meeting   May 13 starting at 8:30 am for refreshments, 9 am for business at Holland 

Community Center 40 Brimfield Rd., Holland  
 
School Road Race  May 20, starting at Holland Elementary – time to be determined 
 
Pancake Breakfast  June 11 Community Center, 8 am – 12 noon. Tickets     
    on sale at the May meeting 
 
Boat Parade    July 4th Both North and South basins, meet at the      
    causeway at 10 am 
 
Aqua Riders Ski Show   August 19th at PJs Beach – starting around 10 am 
 
FHRA Summer Meeting August 25 Holland Community Center at 8:30 refreshments 9 - Business 
 
Paddle Skedaddle Sept 3th - Canoe, Kayak, or Paddle Board Race starts 10 am at Aqua Riders Beach 

(PJs Beach), Registration 8:30. 
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You can email us at hamiltonreservoir@gmail.com if you have questions. We are in the process of revamping 
our website but you can still find information @ www.hamiltonreservoir.com. The FHRA phone number is 413 
668 6851. (You must leave a voice message). Email is a BEST way to contact one of the board members.  
  

JOIN THE FHRA and/or Make a Donation 
Your Annual Membership dues is just $35 per family 

 
I/we would like to join the Hamilton Reservoir Association or renew by contributing a total of: 
 

__$100 (dues + $65 donation)  __$50 (dues +$15 donation)   __$35 (dues only) __Other 
 
Payment Method: 
 
Option #1  Online: You can pay your dues online at: www.hamiltonreservoir.com.  
Option #2  Check: I/we have enclosed a check in the full amount. Please make checks payable to 
Friends of HRA, Inc. and mail to 27 Sturbridge Rd., Unit 17, Holland MA 01521. 
 
Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address: __________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Lake address: _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Preferred Phone: _________________________ Email_______________________________ 
 
Your dues and donations will be received by Friends of Hamilton Reservoir, Inc. a 501(c) 3 organization. 
Double your donation, ask your employer if they do company matches to non-profits. 
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